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MorningPraverbystudents)

Starting from September 16th 2015, students from every class will be chosen to lead the morning prayer in English
during the Wednesday morning assembly. This experience will be rewarding and enjoyable for our students and is
intended to enhance Ng Wah boys' learning and use of English. Special thanks to all English teachers for the time
devoted to preparing materials and training the students for their presentations.

mMorning Sharing in - English Club Committee
English by Students mMembers 2015 — 2016

Starting from September 15th 2015, our school The English Club aims to provide students with
has designated every Tuesday as English Speaking opportunities to engage in English-related activities. All the
Day. Students from all classes will be invited to committee members trust that students will benefit from
share with fellow students their viewpoints on social their activities and that their school year will be fruitful and
issues during the morning assembly on Tuesdays. rewarding. The following table is the list of new office bearers

Sharing in this way will be rewarding and enjoyable in the English Club 2015 - 2016.
for our boys.

Students will prepare a 1 to 2-min presentation
with help from their English teachers. This training
is intended to enhance the interest of Ng Wah boys
in using English to communicate and to share ideas
with each other. Special thanks for the preparation
and training by our colleagues in the English
Department.

Vice-Chairman CHUNG YU YAN KALIB S6E
Secretary HO SHING S6E
Treasurer TANG HO YIN S6D
WONG CHUN HUEN S6E
lﬁ WONG KA LAM S6E
CHAN YUEN CHUNG S5A
E HUANG KUAN CHENG S5A
B HUI HO LAM S5A
'T Committee Members HUI MING HONG RICKY S5A
LAM CHING WANG S5A
LEUNG KING YIN S5A
TANG HO CHUNG S5A
WONG CHEUK SING S5A
YEUNG CHEUK SING S5A
Advisor Ms K Wong
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Interactive English
Drama Show

On 11th September, 2015 (Friday), the English
Department invited the famous “Chunky Onion”
Theatre Company to perform the interactive drama
“Cinderella”, in our School Hall for all Ng Wah boys.
The production was an introduction to the Creative Arts
for Ng Wah boys and an authentic English learning
experience. The whole school was motivated and
energized by the actors and actresses on stage. They
were so interactive that both the students and teachers
of our school were totally involved in the drama. The
interactive programme created a natural English
learning environment for the school.

Special Thanks to Chunky
Onion ProductionS

In order to pay tribute to the performance of the Chunky
Onion production of “Cinderella” in our school, the English
Department invited our Principal, Mr PL Lau, to present a
souvenir to the representative of Chunky Onion on 11th
September, 2015 (Friday) before the English drama show.

Sehcintschecl EnglishiSpeaking/Practice)

S6 English speaking practices received a boost with our fity S6 students taking part in speaking exam practice with
their counterparts from Lee Kau Yan Memorial School. The venue was the School Hall of LKYMS. The practice was
arranged from 4:00 pm to 5:30 pm on Sth October 2015 (Friday). There were totally 100 students participating in the
speaking practice from both schools. Students were able to participate in a mock exam situation, which was a valuable
experience for senior students.
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S1 to §6 Cible Deading Competition 2015 t0 2016

1'-5

artment during the lunch hours
th and 27th September, 2015 (Thursday and
. “S1 to S6 Bible Reading Competitions

5" were successfully held in our Student Activity
Room. Our English teachers helped to train
students and were also the receptionists for the
competition. Special thanks to our adjudicators: Ms
J Lessiter and Ms K Yung.

2015 Spelling Bee

Senior and Junior form students crowded into the classroom where English Teachers,
English Club Members and other Student Helpers worked busily together. Teachers quizzed the ol
competitors, while Student Helpers rewarded successful students with chops for their English % 2015
Achievement Scheme Card and a lollipop. ( Spelling Bee

Competitors in the Spelling Bee were asked to spell out loud one easy word and one more
difficult word. Both words had to be spelled correctly for a successful attempt.

The vocabulary for the Spelling Bee was drawn from the English text books Longman Activate 1A, 2A and 3A; and
also included some general vocabulary. There was something for everyone — S1 to S6!

Many students came back several times to test their spelling skills and went away satisfied, with a fistful of lollipops
and plenty of chops for their English Achievement Scheme Card!

In order to learn how to prepare well for effective English language learning at Junior Secondary Level, FIVE English
teachers from the English Department of NWCSS participated in the seminar organised by the Curriculum Development
Institute of the EDB on 9th October 2015 (Friday). The guest speakers were Ms Rosanna Chong (from CDI) and
Professor | Lee (from CUHK). Special thanks for the support from Mr W Wai, Ms WY Wong, Ms K Wong, Ms YY Lee and
Ms J Lessiter in attending the workshop.

KERhwoe
Ng Wah Catholic Secqndary School
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‘ Lunch KourEnglish Cinema

With the support of all the committee members of the English Club and the English teachers,
the English Department launched the programme “Lunch Hour English Cinema” for all Ng Wah boys
during the lunch hour starting from 14th September 2015. The first “English Cinema” event was
successfully held in our student Activity Room with the movie “Cinderella’. All the audience enjoyed
the movie very much. This programme is going to be held once a month.

In the afternoon of 30th May, 2015 (Saturday), fifty students participated
enthumashcally in the programme "Joint School-based English Day Camp"
organized by Wong Tai Sin Catholic Primary School. This year, the theme of the
Day Camp was “Glorious Food". All Ng Wah boys were playing the role of “Big
Brother” and helping Primary 5 students in WTSCPS in learning English through a
more interesting and authentic approach.

EditenialiBeoands
Adviseriile Pk Ling(Tie Prineipel)



